


Westphalia Township
Regular Meeting June 2, 2025
FINAL MINUTES
13950 W. Pratt Road, Westphalia, MI 48894

Supervisor Thelen called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 6:00 p.m.  Board members present were Supervisor Thelen, Clerk Thelen, Treasurer Buckley, Trustee Barker and Trustee Thelen.

ABSENT:	 
PRESENT:	Jamie Trimmer, Jon Thelen, Zach Rudat, Peggy Lidgard

[bookmark: _Hlk195108607]A motion was made by Treasurer Buckley, supported by Supervisor Thelen, to accept the minutes from May 5, 2025, as well as to accept the agenda for June 2, 2025. Motion Carried. 

County Update – Zach provided an update. He let us know that Grange Road is now open, however google maps still shows it closed. The County approved a portion of the funds from the opioid litigation to disbursed to 5 recipients; The Tri-County Community Mental Health Authority, Recovery Worx, Clinton County Journey Court and Veterans Court and the Bath Township Library.  If we know of anyone that needs to help to let him know and he get them in touch with helpful resources.  Update on the Jail, there is no concern at this time to build new, just to renovate where it is needed.  

Assessor Update – Peggy let us know that the tax base has been approved, balanced, printed and the warrant has been signed.   NW part of the Village has 93 parcels that she has worked on using GIS/Google maps and she has more to go.  The Clinton County planning director quit, they are planning on hire a new one, but most likely will contract someone temporarily to handle the duties.  Peggy also has some questions on splits that have part of it in the Village and part in the Township. May need some help on them and will sending personal property letters.  

The next Board of Review meeting will be on July 22, 2025; however, this date is subject to change. 

Treasurer Buckley presented the financial statements to all board members.  A motion was made by Treasurer Buckley to approve the financial statements, as well as the bills presented for the General and FD funds.  Supported by Clerk Thelen.  Motion carried.   

Next scheduled meeting is Monday, July 14, 2025 @ 6:00 p.m. 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Supervisor Thelen, supported by Trustee Thelen at 6:18 p.m.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted



Kristana Thelen, Clerk					Troy Thelen, Supervisor	








